Warradale Primary School

Keynes Ave Warradale 5046 - (08) 8296 2678 - dl.0933.admin@schools.sa.edu.au

From the Principal Friday 15 October 2021

KEY DATES & REMINDERS

**Student Free Day - Monday 25 October (Week 3)**
**School Closure Day - Friday 19 November (Week 6)**

Finance Committee - Front Office, Monday 18 October (Week 2)

Governing Council - Resource Centre, Monday 1 November (Week 4)

R-5 Swimming - Marion Outdoor Pool, Monday 8 - Friday 12 November (Week 5)

6/7 lllawonga Camp - Swan Reach, Monday 8 - Friday 12 November (Week 5)

6/7 Graduation - Morphettville Park Football Club, Wednesday 8 December (Week 9)

Welcome to Term 4

At our whole school assembly on Monday morning, we welcomed students and staff back to what will be
a very busy Term 4. As both our year 6 and year 7 students enter their final term of primary school, we are
also preparing for the transition of our 2022 Receptions and their families.

New faces

Thank you to all students and families who have warmly welcomed Jo Green as our
new front office administration officer. Jo will share a personal introduction in the
coming weeks. We would also like to introduce Nori Koseki (pictured right). Nori is
from China Prefecture in Japan, very close to Tokyo, and has been in Australia for 2
years working various jobs and volunteering in Primary and High Schools. Nori will
assist Watt Sensei and students in Specialist Japanese lessons this term, providing
valuable linguistic and cultural support in the fantastic LOTE program being
developed and delivered at our school.

Student free day
Monday Week 3 (25 October) will be a student free day. Staff will be working on data analysis and 2022
improvement planning. Our OSHC service will be available to those who require it - please book early!

School closure day
Friday Week 6 (19 November) will be a school closure day. No school staff will be on site and our OSHC
will not be open, as we are giving Capital Works personnel unimpeded access to our site.

NAPLAN Individual Student Reports

Report summaries for year 3, 5 and 7 students who sat the NAPLAN test in Term 3 will be sent home to
parents/caregivers next week. NAPLAN is a single-point in time assessment that compliments school
based grades and observations of student learning and progress. If you have any questions or concerns
about your child’s report, please contact their class teacher.
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